
February 24, 2001 Wind Event 
Strong winds, gusting up to 60 MPH in a few spots, occurred during the evening hours. Some 

of the strong wind gusts were not related to thunderstorms. An intense low pressure system 

over the Plains states produced strong winds well outside of any thunderstorms. Some tree 

and power line damage occurred.  

Peak wind gusts during the evening of February 24 are plotted on the map below. All plotted 

gusts were measured by wind equipment. Gusts plotted in black are official reports from FAA, 

NWS, or military observation sites. Gusts plotted in red are unofficial reports. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The peak wind gusts occurred at the following times: 

Cape Girardeau: 4:35 P.M., Poplar Bluff: 6:40 P.M., Carbondale: 5:28 P.M., Paducah: 8:58 P.M., Fort 

Campbell: 11:00 P.M., and Evansville: 11:15 P.M. 

Some of these peak wind gusts, such as Evansville and Fort Campbell, were associated with thunderstorms. 

Others, such as Cape Girardeau, were not. The gust to 61 MPH at Calvert City, KY, was not related to 

thunderstorms. The Calvert City site is one of the highest points in Marshall County, KY.  

A strong pressure gradient across the central United States caused southerly surface winds to increase to 20 to 

35 MPH, with higher gusts. The strong pressure gradient was caused by a rapidly deepening low pressure center 

over the central Plains states.  

https://web.archive.org/web/20061208063331/http:/www.crh.noaa.gov/pah/storm/feb24wind.php


Part of the reason for the gusty winds was the low pressure system well to the west. Winds were strong through 

the entire depth of the atmosphere. The Paducah National Weather Service doppler radar is capable of 

measuring winds through the entire depth of the troposphere. Between 8 and 9 P.M., the radar indicated south 

winds around 40 knots (45 to 50 MPH) at a height of 1000 feet above ground. These winds further increased to 

about 55 knots (60 to 70 MPH) at just 2000 feet above ground. 

Gusts to 40 to 60 MPH were common due to the strong southerly wind flow with the Plains low pressure 

system. These southerly winds brought moist and unstable air northward from the Gulf of Mexico, which set the 

stage for thunderstorms. The most unstable air was along and south of a line from Cape Girardeau to Paducah to 

Madisonville, and this is where the damaging thunderstorm wind gusts were confined. 

 

Severe Weather Reports 

Trees were downed by thunderstorm winds near Cape Girardeau, Missouri and Cadiz, 

Kentucky. Spotters estimated gusts from 60 to 70 MPH in southern Calloway County, 

Kentucky, where many trees were down. Gusts to 60 MPH were reported near Ullin, Illinois, 

which is about 10 to 15 miles northeast of Cairo. Some tree and power line damage was 

reported near Charleston, Missouri, and west of New Madrid. Gusts to 65 MPH were reported 

in Carlisle County, Kentucky, which is along the Mississippi River, southwest of Paducah. Just 

southwest of Paducah, there were reports of some tree damage. No major structural damage or 

injuries were reported across the region. 

 

 

 



ILLINOIS STORM REPORTS: (GUSTS IN KNOTS - i.e. Thunderstorm Wind (G52) = 60 mph) 

 

KENTUCKY STORM REPORTS: (GUSTS IN KNOTS - i.e. Thunderstorm Wind (G50) = 58 mph) 

 



MISSOURI STORM REPORTS: (GUSTS IN KNOTS - i.e. Thunderstorm Wind (G50) = 58 mph) 

 

 


